
 

 

Calendar  
 

Subject to change with ongoing COVID restrictions 

 

 
 

Tuesday 28 Regional Softball Trials - Boys 
 

Tuesday 28  Primary Festival of Choral Music 
  Monday 17 October to Wednesday 19 October 
  1st Installment due $70:00  
 

Wednesday 29  NAIDOC Week DISCO 
  K-2 1:00pm to 1:45pm 
  3-6  2:10pm to 3:00pm 
  (see flyer on page 3) 
 

Wednesday 29 Hockey Gala day - Girls 
 

Thursday 30 Hockey Gala day - Boys ( POSTPHONED) 
 

JULY 
 
Friday 1  Primary Assembly 3-6 
  2:30pm in the Hall 
  Class item - 5W-34 
 

Friday 1  Year 4 Major Excursion to Sydney 
  Monday 15 August to Wednesday 17 August 
  2nd installment due $25.00 
 

Friday 1  Last day of Term 2 
 

Monday 4 School holidays begin 
 

Friday 15  End of school holidays 
 

Monday 18 Staff Development Day (All Staff) No Students 
 

Tuesday 19 Term 3 begins for all students K-6 
 

Wednesday 20 P&C Meeting 
  5:00pm in the Library 
 

Wednesday 20 Regional Cricket Trials - Girls 
 

Friday 22  Primary Athletics Carnival 
  more information to follow 
 

Friday 22  Year 5 Major Excursion to Lake Keepit 
  Monday 29 August to Wednesday 31 August 
  3rd installment due $50.00 
 

Monday 25 Chess Tournament (offsite) 
  Information to follow  
 

Thursday 28 Opportunity Class Placement Test  
  Year 5 entry in 2023 
 

Friday 29  Year 3 Major Excursion to Dubbo 
  Thursday 8 September to Friday 9 September 
  2nd installment due $20.00 
 

Friday 29  Stage 3 CPR  
 
 

 

Term 2 Week 9          25 June 2022 

Primary Spelling Bee 
 

Tamworth South Public School participated in the  
Premiers Spelling Bee. 
 

Students involved did an outstanding job at spelling 
some very tricky words. 
 

Congratulations!  
 

Stage 2 Winner:- Emily Hammond 
 

Stage 3 Winners:- Mia Wall and Rowan Clark 
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Leonie Byrne,  Principal 

Education for your child is important and regular attendance at school is 
essential for your child to achieve their educational best and increase their 
career and life options. NSW public schools work in partnership with parents 
to encourage and support regular attendance of children and young people. 
When your child attends school every day, learning becomes easier and 
your child will build and maintain friendships with other children. 

NAIDOC WEEK 
NAIDOC Week celebrations are held across Australia in the first week of July each 
year (Sunday to Sunday), to celebrate and recognise the history, culture and  
achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 
 

At Tamworth South Public we will celebrate NAIDOC Week this week in the lead up to 
the school holidays. It is an opportunity for all of us to learn about First Nations  
cultures and histories. The students will have an opportunity to participate in  
celebrations of the oldest, continuous living culture on earth.  
 

Today we held our NAIDOC Week assembly to open the week of activities. We thank 
Councillor Mark Sutherland for delivering the Acknowledgement of Country, Buddy 
Knox and the support unit for their musical performance, the TSPS Gomeroi Girls 
Dance group, the TSPS Boys Dance Group and Winangali Infusion for their  
contributions to the assembly.   

Congratulations also to the recipients of the AEO Deadly Choices awards as follows: 
 
Adam Iskafi     Eddie Elliott    
Bertha Leslie     Ameliah Cathro-Nean   
Braityn Reid     Lucan West  
Jezyha Johns     Lachlan Rickard  
Lilli Shanley     Jaiden Davis  
Kathryn Duffy-Hill    Kallyne McCluand  
Keanan Cochrane    Naleita-Mona Parsons  
Kyharnie Beale-Smith     Jahmirra Price   
Lloyd Vigar     Jaylan Munro  
Zali Yorkshire 
Myaree Edwards    Uncle Buddy Knox 
Nayte Slater     Uncle Len Waters 
Nova Kennedy     Winangali Infusion 
Nyteeka O’Leary    Kaliela Thornton 
Shalayla Edwards    Marc Sutherland - Councillor 
Sienna Cain   
Sienna Walker  
Sofiyah Iskafi  
Talia Henwood-Kaputin  
Tilly Shipley  
Tymeeka O’Leary  
 



 

Aboriginal Education  
Officer Certificate 

K-2 
 

Latrell Beale-Smith - 2D-16 
For enthusiastic participation in 
language 
 
Edward Elliott - 1W-23 
For being a wonderful Tamworth 
South Citizen 
 
Maximus Johns - S2-17 (absent) 
For being a wonderful Tamworth 
South Citizen 
 
Latrell Price - 1B-24 (absent) 
For being a wonderful Tamworth 
South Citizen 
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3P-10 Science - Rock Cycle 
This week students in 3P-10 conducted an experiment to 
look at the stages of the rock cycle using Starbursts.  
 
The hands on (edible) activity allowed the students to 
explore the processes in which rocks go through to 
become sedimentary, metamorphic and igneous rocks. 
 
The class thoroughly enjoyed seeing how their sediments 
(candy) changed into different types of rocks by  
compacting and applying heat and pressure.  
 
Miss Jolliffe  
Teacher 

 
 

Rock Cycle 
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Term 2 Week 9 
 

Elektra Richards - 2S-17 
For always doing her best and being 
a respectful learner 
Fheebe Lanos - 1B-24 
For being a kind, respectful and a 
respectful class member 
Tori Tait - KT-20 
Wonderful writing about Boo the 
Lizard 
Ariah Johns - KT-20 
Thoughtful contributions to 
Maths talks 
Hoang Nguyen - 1R-22 
For fantastic writing 
Kaiden Gibson - 1R-22 
Trying super hard to improve 
his writing 
Elizabeth Piper - 1R-22 
Trying super hard to improve 
her writing 
Robert Evans - KO-19 
Great effort in writing 
Lilli Shanley - 1L-21 
Enthusiasm in classroom 
discussion and always giving 
her the best when faced with  
challenges  
 
 

Principal’s  
Ribbons 
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Assembly Roster Term 2  
 

2:30pm Friday afternoon (Hall) 

Week Date Class Item  Assembly 

10 1 July 5W-34 Primary 3-6 

Monday morning - K-6 assembly 

(K-2 COLA) 

Term 2 Week 9 
Assembly Awards 

 

Student of the Week 
 

K-2 
Chevy Porter-Flett - KH-18 
Parsin Hosseini-Arasteh - KO-19 
Holli Addo - KT-20 
Emily Lynes-Elliot - 1L-21  
Elliana Thomas - 1R-22 
Maleek Kennedy - 1W-23  
Emily Adeeb - 1B-24 
Isla Evans - 25M  
Aline Ibrahim -  2N-15 
Claire Crampton - 2D-16 
Kylan Cathro-Nean - 2S-17  

Term 2 Week 9 
Merit Awards 

 

K-2 
 

Deklan Hodgson -  KH-18 
Riley McGregor -  KH-18 
Harlan Townsend -  KO-19 
Lincoln Hayes - KT-20 
Harley Porter-Flett - 1L-21 
Kayne Bladen - 1R-22 
Taylor Leahy -  1W-23 
Makenzie Mellross -  1B-24 
Kyrn Doran - 25M 
Hayden Gibbs - 2N-15 
Jydan Swan -  2D-16 
Logan Clark -  2S-17 

 

 
Uniform Award 

1L-21 
 

Assembly Award 
1B-24 

 

 
Sports Day  

Change 
 

Term 3 and Term 4 
 

Stage 3 ( Year 5 and 6) 
 

 New Sports Day will be  
 

Tuesdays 
 



 

 
Early Stage 1  

Star of the Month  
Winner 

 
 

Seth Missen - KT-20  

Student PBL Star of the Month Winners 
Week 9 

 
Support Class 

Star of the Month  
Winner 

 

Nathan Benning - 25M 
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Stage 1  
Star of the Month  

Winners 
 

Sarah Mahoney - 2N-15 
 

 

 
Stage 2 

Star of the Month  
Winners 

 

Rhyan Barber - 3P-10 
 

 
Stage 3 

Star of the Month  
Nominees 

 

Casey Miller - 5/6J-36 
 



 

PBL Students Week 9 
Celebrating with Family 
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2023 Kindergarten Enrolment  
 

If you have a child ready for kindergarten or you know 
someone who has a child ready to start school next year 
please contact the school and ask for an enrolment 
pack. 
 
If you are out of zone you will need to complete an out 
of zone application. These applications are considered 
by a panel who will decide whether to accept or decline 
the enrolment based on the information provided. 
 
When enrolling a student into a government school, you 
will need to have a number of documents.  
 
Please provide a copy of a standard birth certificate  
(commemorative birth certificates cannot be used for  
enrolment), Australian Immunisation Register (AIR)  
statement/certificate and several documents proving 
residential address in the name of the enrolling parent 
or carer.  

Rev Up Reading  

Class Awards 
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This weeks PBL focus - How have we been 
successful this term 
 
I am successful at TSPS this term by ……… 
 

• By walking on the asphalt 

• By walking scooters through the school 

• By accepting others 

PBL 
How have we been successful this term 

Week 10 
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Coffee Vouchers:  
 

Michelle Sisson 
Karly Page 

Congratulations to this week's PBL "I've been caught 
making good choices" winners all received $5.00 
canteen coupons at Monday’s assembly. 
 

PBL Week 10 
 

K-2 
Mysharnia Kennedy -  KT-20 
Harlan Townsend - KO-19 
Mari Duffy-Hill - KO-19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
3-6 
Bailey Rickard - 27H 
Harper Edmunds - 4G-05 
Lucie Ryan - 4H-04 
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Lost Property Boxes 
 

Located 

 

• Outside canteen 

• K-2 boys toilet 
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If it’s on Blue there is Something to do 
 
 

The mantra ‘If it’s on blue there’s something to do’  
refers to notes that are sent home. If the note is on blue 
paper you are required  to do something. 
 
The use of blue paper is to help parents/carers easily 
recognize permission notes. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please remember to pack a serving of fruit or vegetables 
for your child to take to school every day.  
 
Each class participates in a break during the morning 
session to allow students to ‘refuel’ on fruit and  
vegetables and ‘rehydrate’ with water. 
 
Students who are not hungry and who are well hydrated 
perform better in the classroom, show increased  
concentration and are less likely to be distracted or  
disruptive.  
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Uniform Shop through Flexischools  
 

If you are placing an order through Flexischools 
you will need to place the order by 5:00pm the 
day before. 
 

You will need to open your App  

• Choose ''shop'' 

• Click green order button 

• Choose your delivery date 

• Click through the categories to find what 

you need 

• Confirm your order 

• Choose your payment type  

Your order with your invoice will be sent to your 
child's classroom to take home.  
 

Please phone 6765 8426 with any queries. Please 
leave a message at the office and I will get in 
contact with you as soon as I can.  
 

If you require an exchange of sizes please keep 
all tags on the items if you wish to exchange.  
 

Please note :-That cash is being accepted at 
the Canteen. 
 
 

Thank you  
 
Michelle Weber 
Canteen Manager 

      
 
 
 
 
 

tspspandc@gmail.com 

Uniform Shop Extra Hours  
 

Uniform Shop will be open between 12:30pm and 
1:30pm each day. Extra hours are Tuesday and 
Thursday from 2:30pm to 3:15pm next to the 
Canteen. Eftpos and cash will be accepted. 
 
 

Parents/Carers can come to  the canteen between the 
above times as we are unable to sell uniform shop 
stock in the mornings, due to no volunteers at this 
stage.  
 

Parents/Carers can phone the school and be put 
through to order and the stock will be sent to the child 
in the lunch baskets.  
 

Flexi Schools is still the most preferred option as it is 
easy for all. Any orders placed before 5:00pm should 
be sent to the student the next school day, however, 
sometimes there can be delays but all stock should be 
provided within 3 days of order. 
 

If a student is away when order gets sent to their 
classroom, the class teacher will hold it for them for 
the next time they are in. 
 
 

P & C  

Canteen News 
 

Canteen can once again have visitors on site as per 
school regulations. 
 

Orders after the 9:10am morning bell will only be able 
to be sandwiches.  
 

We are now able to have volunteers back, however 
some days will still only have one staff member on 
site, so we appreciate your patience and  
understanding.  
 

We encourage all to utilize the Flexi School App, it is 
very easy to use and convenient.  
 

If you need to cancel a Flexi-School order, please do 
so before 9:00am, go into your order and press 
cancel, you will be refunded through Flexi themselves 
back into your account, we are not able to cancel the 
order ourselves as this is your individual account. 
 

Please be aware that once an order is cooked, we are 
not able to refund if the child is not at school or leaves 
early, so we need to know as soon as possible, if your 
child has a sibling, we will offer it to them so it does 
not go to waste if they wish to have it.  
 

We can hold some food over for the next day once the 
student is back at school and we will work with you as 
much as we can, however we cannot do this for 
anything hot as this would violate health and safety 
regulations.  
 

We would like to thankyou all for your patience and 
understanding over the last couple of years with all 
the COVID issues, we appreciate your continued  
support of our canteen.  
 

P & C 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Parent and Citizens 
 

Our P&C meetings are held on the third Wednesday of 
each month. 
 

The next P&C meeting will be held on  Wednesday 20 
July in the Library at 5:00pm. 
 

A gold coin donation is all that is required to become a 
member. It is a great way to meet new people and  
become involved at your child's school. 
 

The P&C do an amazing job supporting our school, it 
would be wonderful to see more parents/carers or 
grandparents being actively involved so activities like 
our Mothers’ and Fathers’ Day stalls, pie drives, cookie 
dough fundraising, clothing pool and canteen are not 
lost to our school.   
 
We would love to see you at our next meeting. 
 

 


